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Tree girdling decision
rankles another trail user
Dear Editor:

Re: Trail Users Sickened by
Mass Tree Kill, March 2 front-
page story.

Like Melanie and Derek
Rockhill, andmany environ-
mentalists, and concerned
nature lovers who regularly
use the Baden Powell Trail, I
am thoroughly disgusted by
BC Hydro’s massive girdling
of trees in the area. From your
excellent article we are led
to believe that BC Hydro’s
decision to kill off more than
100 coniferous trees was made
strictly “for safety reasons”
and, according to BC Hydro’s
spokeswoman, Mora Scott, “to
retain as much cover as pos-
sible, and create fallen (and

thus rotting) trees that provide
habitats for small mammals
and birds.”

Pardonme if several
clichés spring to mind, like
throwing out the baby with the
bathwater, and cutting one’s
nose to spite one’s face.

Scott also assured your
reporter, Brent Richter, that
the girdling decision wasmade
after careful consideration
by “a biologist, forester and
certified arborist.” But who
are these people? Were they
employed or contracted by BC
Hydro or completely objec-
tive and independent? The
fact that no environmental
organizations, concerned citi-
zen groups or even qualified

environmental officers like
Richard Boase were consulted
speaks again volumes about
the hubris of a major com-
pany. Might is right, comes to
mind.

And as far as the safety
issue is concerned, will the
Baden Powell Trail from now
on be littered with signs like
“Danger! Falling Trees!” “Mud
Slides Ahead!” or “Jack up
Your Life Insurance!”?

Let’s hope that from now
on, major organizations like
Hydro, et al. will see the trees
for the forest and not make
similar dreadful (and sneaky)
mistakes.
Robert Bosshardt
North Vancouver

Dear Editor:
As I watch houses being

demolished in my neighbour-
hood, I am struck by the
simultaneous demolition
of the gardens that once
surrounded them. Somany
shrubs are crunched under
the bulldozers. What a terrible
waste.

When we visit other cities,
I am always interested in the
handsome displays of shrub-
bery that line their highways.
What a beautiful setting they

provide, and howmuch it
speaks to the visitor about the
kind of place they are visiting.
By comparison, our highways
are bleak.

Why not make it part of
each building permit that on
the day of demolition, the
bulldozer must scoop out the
shrubs on each property and
line them up at the edge of
the road. Not all will survive,
but many will. The shrubs
could then be picked up by
our public works department

and planted along the
Highway 1. Can you imagine
lines of gorgeous rhododen-
drons blooming all the way
from Horseshoe Bay to the
Ironworkers Memorial Bridge?

Or if that is just toomuch
work, the shrubs could be
made available to neighbours
for replanting.

We are destroying somuch:
let’s do a better job of rescuing
and reusing our garden stock.
Margaret Campbell
North Vancouver

‘Mosquito’ an ill-chosenmoniker
Dear Editor:

For years I have often won-
dered why the City of North
Vancouver named public
parks and areas after mos-
quitoes – Mosquito Creek,
Mosquito Creek Marina, etc.

To me those names had
a negative connotation and
for anyone with an allergy to
mosquitoes, we avoid places
where they might be.

Most of us are aware mos-
quitoes can cause serious
illness (such as malaria) and

even death. The mosquito-
borne Zika virus is currently
spreading explosively
throughout more than two
dozen countries with a num-
ber of (travel-related) cases
now discovered in Canada.
This virus is transmitted by
certain types of mosquitoes
and has been linked to neu-
rological illnesses including
Guillain-Barre syndrome, an
immune disorder that causes
weakening of the muscles;
but mainly Zika has been

linked to thousands of babies
born with severe neurological
disorder.

Travel advisories have
been posted for pregnant
women travelling South due
to insurance coverage.

Given the negative con-
notation of the name, I would
like to ask: is it not time to
rename the mosquito-named
areas to something more
appropriate?
D.M. Wilson
North Vancouver

Save our vanishing gardens

QUOTES OF THE WEEK:
I don’t think it’s as romantic and as easy and carefree as one might

expect.”

—WestVancouverCoun.Michael Lewis advisesprospective farmers todo their researchbefore
owningbackyard chickens (fromaMarch 18news story).

Will you brave going out of bounds?”

—Thevoice-over in aCoors Light addares skiers and snowboarders toheadoff trails,much to the
chagrinofNorthShoreRescue (fromaMarch 16news story). Theadwas subsequentlypulled.

I’m like a little kid at Christmastime, you know, I can’t wait.”

— NorthVan residentAbbyAntal, 61, prepares for her voyage to the coldest, driest,windiest placeon
Earth: Antarctica (fromaMarch 13 SundayFocus story).
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ANNOUNCEMENT
J. Douglas Crawford has retired from
the practice of law after 45 years. One
of the founding partners of North
Shore Law LLP, Doug received his
law degree from the University of
Saskatchewan Law School and spent
most of his career practicing the law in
North Vancouver.

Doug is a former faculty member
of the British Columbia Institute
of Technology, having been an
instructor of Business Law in both the

Hotel/Motel Management and the Business Administration
Technologies programmes. He has worked in most areas of
law, but for the last several years has focused his practice on
Corporate/Commercial, Wills, Trusts and Estate Planning.

Embracing the importance of community, Doug is involved
in several local volunteer organizations and now that he has
retired he plans to spend more time travelling, golfing and
visiting his home in France.

North Shore Law LLP is a full service law firm located in
North Vancouver. Our solicitors group will be happy to provide
you with legal advice and assistance
concerning your personal and
business planning. Give us a call!

PUBLIC INFORMATION MEETING

You are invited to review Larco Investments’ latest plans for its
proposed Cap West mixed-use development of460 residential units,
public plaza, community centre and commercial space at
2035 Fullerton Ave., North Vancouver.

Date: Wednesday, March 30, 2016
Time: 6:00 – 8:00 pm
View information displays: 6:00 pm
Formal presentation: 6:30 pm

Location: Clubhouse at Capilano Rugby Club, Klahanie Park
305 Klahanie Court, West Vancouver

Information packages are being distributed to residents,
businesses and property owners within the Lions Gate Village Centre.
If you would like to receive a copy or if you would like more
information, contact Art Phillips of Larco Investments at 604.925.8218
or Tamsin Guppy of the District Planning Department at 604.990.2387
or bring your questions and comments to the meeting.

*This is not a Public Hearing. DNV Council will receive a report
from staff on issues raised at the meeting and will formally
consider the proposal at a later date.


